
Road closures, parking lot and walkway closures, and buildings coming and going—these are pretty 
exciting times on the CHC campus. The Parking, ADA Access and Lighting Improvements (PAL) have 
already resulted in great improvements to several lots and walkways. The ADA enhancements will 
provide a ramp-worthy walkway, refreshed landscape installations, and new stairs all the way from 
the lots to the center of campus. The new Science and Math modules for the Math and Science 
Annex are being placed, roofed and finished.  The old Library has been surrounded by temporary 
fencing in anticipation of its demolition this month. 
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Construction Changes Face of Campus 

Two very young owlets fell out of their 
nest on the west side of the cafeteria. 
Crafton M & O Supervisor Larry Cook gra-
ciously offered his services and a lift to try 
putting them back into the nest.  In con-
sultation with the Fish and Game depart-
ment, the owls were successfully put back 
in their nest. Thanks to Larry and Pat for 
risking their fingers to put them back! 

 Owls Rescued from Cafeteria Building 
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Child Development Graduation  

California’s 63rd District Assemblyman  Mike Morrell continued Senator Bill Emmerson’s 
seven year legacy of honoring 63 Women of Distinction  at a recent ceremony held in On-
tario. Of those, five were from Yucaipa. Crafton Hills College President Gloria Macías Harri-
son, shown above left with Assemblyman Morrell and Trustee Donna Ferracone, was recog-
nized for her dedication to a wide range of civic activities, and her more than  20 year com-
mitment to education. 
 
She has been a governor’s appointee to the California Commission on the Status of Women 
and served on the California Council for the Humanities at SBVC for three years, serves on 
the Community Foundation, the San Bernardino Symphony Association, on the Board of 
Directors for St. Bernardine’s Hospital, is active in Kiwanis, Planned Parenthood, and the 
Crafton Hills College Foundation, along with many professional organizations. She has been 
the recipient of numerous civic and professional awards and honors. 
 
President Harrison said, “I’m very appreciative of this honor and of being part of the people 
of Yucaipa.” 

President Harrison Honored 


